DRAFT – 11/16/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

November 11, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

      session at 5:00 p.m. with Vice-President Maria E. Saenz presiding.  This 
      meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room 
      located on 4950 McNutt Road/100 Laura Court in Sunland Park, New 
      Mexico.  
Roll Call
      Board Members present were Ms. Maria E. Saenz, Ms. Luz E. Vargas, Dr.
      David J. Garcia and Mr. Daniel L. Rollings.  Mr. Fred Garza was absent.   
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Ms. Vargas read the mission state-
Mission 
     ment.  
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


      A.   Superintendent’s Report

(1) Ms. Luz Vargas presented Dr. Joe King with a plaque of appreciation 

      for his support of the Gadsden School District.  

(2) Take Ten for Your School—La Mesa & San Miguel—Ms. Salazar-

      Nava highlighted several activities of La Mesa Elementary.   Ms. 

      Duncan said that San Miguel is a school that meets adequate yearly 

      progress.  She read the mission statement.  Ms. Bonham, Ms. Solis-
      Martinez, Ms. Jackson, Mr. Herrera, and Ms. Duncan highlighted
      activities at  San Miguel Elementary. 
(3)  Maestro in Mosaics—Gloria Litterfield, Teacher at GHS, made a 

       presentation on historic preservation at Gadsden High School.  The 

       GHS Architect was Henry Trost.  He built many historical land-

       marks in El Paso and New Mexico.   She highlighted the projects
       that students will make to enhance the historic preservation.  They 
       will also have activities and meet with influential people that will

       serve as role models. They will do research and do designs.  She 

       submitted timelines for all the activities planned.  

(4)  Supt. Haugen spoke about correspondence regarding an Abstinence 

       Education Program that the Mesilla Valley Health Care would like 

       to provide to the schools.  Basically, it is an education program 
       where they will be working with middle and high school students 
       through teachers to provide education to students on the issue of 
       abstinence.  Supt. Haugen gave the two letters addressed to Mr. Tim 
       Berry and Mr. Bob Gorrell.  One letter is where the District is 
       accepting the $22,000,000 for Chaparral High School as well as the 
       $10,800,000 for the northern La Mesa/San Miguel area project.  The 
       other letter is to accept the two double classroom portables for the  
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all day kindergarten program at Anthony Elementary.  These portables will revert back to the State when they are no longer needed.  He gave the Board a listing of Gadsden High School and Santa Teresa High School students that were selected to the All 

State Chorus Festival to be held in January.  He is looking at   
       having these students perform for the Board at their February 
       meeting.   Supt. Haugen said he received a letter from the Daniels 
       Foundation saying they are providing the Gadsden District with 

       $50,000 to help with the pre-k center at La Mesa.  Supt. Haugen 
       recognized the Principal of Liberty Elementary, Mr. Suttmiller.  
       Supt. Haugen informed the Board of the groundbreaking ceremonies 
       for the new Monarch Litho Publishing Co. that will be constructed in 
       the Santa Teresa area.  Supt. Haugen spoke about the upcoming    

       Board Election and suggested having a workshop in December for  

       interested candidates for District 2 and District 5.  He said that a
       Special Board Meeting will have to take place to discuss the Audit.  
       Supt. Haugen congratulated Mr. Giovas who was notified that he is 
       being recognized nationally and will be presented the Foodservice 
       Achievement Management Excellence (FAME) Golden Star 
       Foodservice Director of the Year Award.  Supt. Haugen said that 
       Ms. Lozano received a letter from the Oxford University in England 
       inviting her to participate in the Oxford Roundtable to sit on a 
       reading panel.  He congratulated Ms. Lozano.  Supt. Haugen asked 

       the Board to think about how to determine Board members and 

       Board positions for corner stones.
        Supt. Haugen summarized the Construction Report.

NMSU PREPS

(5)  NMSU Preps Program—Ms. Aylene Fulte gave a summary of the 

       Las Cruces Prep Program which is a seven week summer student 

       program for academically and talented students that are interested in 

       science, math, and engineering.         
Board Pres. 
      B.   Board President’s Report— Acting Pres. Saenz thanked La Mesa and 
Report
             San Miguel for the activities at their schools.  She spoke about the 

support for Bonds which will help students that attend college.  She also
thanked Ms. Littlefield for her presentation.

Board 

      C.   Board Member—Ms. Vargas thanked the people that made the presenta-   
Members

tions.  She said that Gadsden had good attendance at Regional Meetings.



NMSBA allowed Gadsden to share the plaque with Las Cruces.  Ms. 

Vargas spoke about the Monarch Litho Company that is being build in 

this area and the jobs it will provide to community people.



Dr. Garcia spoke about the shared cost of elections with DABCC.  He 

thanked the principals that made the presentations, Mr. Giovas, and Ms. 

Lozano.
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Mr. Rollings thanked Ms. Rebecca Milton, Branch Manager at Wells 

Fargo for accepting to serve in the Finance Policy Committee.   He  

said that he attended an NMSU Administrators Forum and talked to 

future administrators.  He spoke about the need for an extension of the
audit.  He spoke about the DABCC resolution to ask for a $14,000,000 

bond issue.  Mr. Rollings reminded the Board of the reception for Dr. 
Margie Huerta, DABCC Executive Officer.    Mr. Rollings spoke about 
keeping up-to-date on legislative matters and suggested that the Board 
have a reception for area legislators. 
Student Rep.
      D.   
Student Representative – Absent.

Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Ms. Vargas moved to approve the Agenda as 
of the Agenda
     presented.   Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.
Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Ms. Vargas moved to approve the Consent Agenda 

Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion
     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—Mr. Roosevelt Boyer presented a petition from the Vado 
     community members requesting that Liberty Elementary be renamed Dunbar 
     Elementary or Vado Elementary.  Mr. Johnny Holguin also spoke in favor of

     changing the name of Liberty Elementary to one of the two suggested names.

7.  Action Items
Memorandum        A.    Memorandum of Agreement Between New Mexico Dept. of Health and
Of Agreement   
             Gadsden I.S.D.—Supt. Haugen said this agreement will allow the NM 



Dept. of Health to provide confidential planning services to students at 

the two high schools.  All State mandated guidelines will be followed in 

terms of family planning services and sexually transmitted disease 

services.   This is basically to serve the students that are at-risk at the two 

high schools.  Mr. Rollings moved to approve the Memorandum of 

Agreement Between New Mexico Dept. of Health and Gadsden I.S.D.   

Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 

unanimously.

Board

      B. 
Resolution and Proclamation of Regular School Board Member Election
Resolutions

and Resolution Authorizing and Directing Election Procedures—Supt. for Board

Haugen said that this is the normal approval process the Board has to 
Election

establish that the Board Election be held in February.  Elections will be 

held for District 2 which is Daniel Rollings current position on the Board 

and for District 5 which is Dr. David Garcia’s current position on the 
Board.  Dr. Garcia moved to approve the Resolution and Proclamation of 

Regular School Board Member Election and the Resolution Authorizing 

and Directing Election Procedures.  Supt. Haugen recommended 
approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
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Policy BKAA
       C.   Policy BKAA—Meeting Rules of Procedure—Supt. Haugen said that 
Meeting Rules

this policy outlines the procedures that will be used in terms of motions, 
of Procedure

etc. in the operation of the Board meeting itself.  Ms. Vargas moved to 
approve Policy BKAA as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended 
approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Policy BKB
      D. 
Policy BKB—Regular Meeting Agenda Format—Supt. Haugen said that 

Regular


President Garza requested that this Policy be placed on the agenda to 

Meeting 

consider changing the closed session to the beginning of the meeting.  Agenda


Mr. Rollings moved to have Policy BKB remain as it current is with 

Format


closed session at the end of the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended 

approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Policy BM               E.  
Policy BM—Board Policy Development
Policy BN
       F.  
Policy BN—Development of Procedures

Policy BO
       G. 
Policy BO—Policy Dissemination

Policy BP
       H.  
Policy BP—Stakeholder Involvement




Ms. Vargas moved to approve Agenda Items E through H—Policy BM, 

Policy BN, Policy BO, and Policy BP as presented.  Supt. Haugen 
recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

              8.   Discussion Items
Attendance
       A.  Attendance Zones for Northern Part of the District—Mr. Chavez said 
Zones for 

that these proposed attendance zones are still in the preliminary stages.   

Northern 

He gave the Board a map of the changes and said that geographically this 
Part of the

is what makes sense.  He said this is the most sensible division that he  

District


has come up with.  The Board discussed the proposed boundaries for 



each elementary school.  Mr. Chavez said that community meetings will
be held.

Facilities
       B.  Facilities Planning for Committee Meeting—Supt. Haugen submitted a 
Planning for

plan for setting committee meetings to discuss PSCOC awards and 
Committee

project funds.  Supt. Haugen suggested to the Board that the $1,700,000 
Meeting

that was designated for the Support Services building be moved to be 
included with the funds to build the Chaparral High School.  An 
additional wing can be added for $1,700,000.  The bid for Chaparral 
High School will go out in December with construction starting in 
January 2005.  The Board discussed the Chaparral High School and the 

pre-k facility that he proposes.   
Closed
              9.  Closed Session—Mr. Rollings moved to go into closed session for Personnel Session

      Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as Amended for Personnel 

      Actions and for Real Property & Water Rights Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, 
      NMSA 1978 as Amended to Discuss Elementary Site.  Supt. Haugen 
      recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The 
      Board went into Closed Session at 6:55 p.m.
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Reconvened             Dr. Garcia moved to reconvene in Open Session.  Supt. Haugen recom-
In Open                    mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   The Board 

Session                     reconvened in Open Session at 7:44 p.m. Only matters pertaining to 


 Personnel Actions, and Elementary Site were discussed in Closed Session. 


Adjourned         10.  Mr. Rollings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

       approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

       the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

_________________________________

________________________________
Luz E. Vargas, School Board Secretary


Fred Garza, School Board President
